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	 In the last two issues of this 
newsletter the topic of growth in 
residential, commercial, and 
industrial was shared with you.  
What needs to be covered in this 
issue is “what connects” these 
areas together.  How do we 
travel between places in and 
out of the city of White House?  
 	 Maintaining and expanding 
our transportation network must 
be planned, takes many years to 
design and construct, and is very 
costly to the budget.  The City 
receives State Street Aid money 
from the State based on per capita.  
We bring in roughly a half million 
dollars each year which we use to 
resurface streets.  We have been 
successful in receiving alternative 
transportation grants for 
sidewalks along State routes.  We 
have been successful in receiving two 
Industrial Access grants for 
two small projects in the In-
dustrial zoned areas.  We were 
successful in having a project to 
widen SR76 from Hester Drive to 
New Hall Road widened to four 
lanes in the 2017 IMPROVE ACT.  
(Since there were 900 or so projects 
approved it could be another 10 
to 15 years before TDOT moves 
the project into the concept design 
phase!).  We can expect TDOT to 
continue with the widening of 
I-65 from the Kentucky line 
down to Goodlettsville. (This is a 
four-phase project.  White House is 

scheduled as the 
last of the four phases.)
	 All roads built in 
subdivisions are built by the 
developers.  How do we fund 
widening roads and improving 
intersections on roads that connect 
subdivisions?  We have used 
a variety of means.  For 
example, when the Parks subdivi-
sion was proposed we required the 
developer to rebuild and re-
route a part of Pinson Road from 
Pleasant Grove Road to Cross 
Plains Road.  We required the 
developers of the new 
subdivisions along Tyree Springs 
Road to work together to improve 
the intersection of Tyree Springs 
at South Palmers Chapel Road to 
include turn lanes and traffic 
signalization.  We also collect an 
Impact Fee that does help to offset 
some costs on these types of projects.  
	 Last month staff proposed to 
the Board of Mayor and Alderman 
six (6) road improvement projects.  
If funded these six projects could be 
built out over the next two at most 
three years.  Our projected costs 
for these projects are nearly $11 
million.  To pay for these projects 
staff proposed borrowing the funds 
and paying them off in 12 years.  
Currently the City has no debt 
service on any road projects.  Here 
are the six projects proposed and 
the reasoning behind each project:

Pleasant Grove Road @ State Route 76         
	 Although this project is listed in the IMPROVE 
Act, waiting 10 to 20 years to get some improvement at this 

intersection is not feasible.  Two traffic studies at this 
intersection have shown that turn lanes on SR 76 along 
with traffic signalization are warranted.  Design plans have 
been developed.  We are in the process of obtaining right 
of way and relocation of any utility.  This project has been 
identified by the Board of Mayor and Alderman as a pri-

ority project.  Estimated cost is $1.8 million.  If funded, we 
anticipate we could go into construction by end of calendar year.

Sage Road Widening Final Phase
	 Sage Road has become a secondary bypass road that connects 
US31W to SR76.  Widening improvements were split into three phases.  
The first phase was from SR76 to Madeline Lane.  The second phase was 
from Madeline Lane to Cardinal (the point where the road changes from 
north south to east west).  The third phase will widen the road from 
Cardinal to US31W.  This third phase is extremely important to com-
plete.  We have a new sewer line that is being installed along the entire 
length of this phase.  It would be helpful to the residents along this road 
to get the road done shortly after the sewer line work is complete.  Also, 
soon Cedarbrook Road will be opened and connect to Tyree Springs 
Road. Opening this passage extends the bypass, which we anticipate will 
increase traffic along Sage Road.  This phase cost estimate is $1.8 million.
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Calista Road Widening Phase 1

	 This project will widen Calista Road from Indian Ridge 
Blvd to Bill Moss Road.  This section of road is currently in the ear-
ly design phase.  There are four subdivisions with over 1,000 homes 
being built in that area.  One developer has agreed to give $500,000 
toward this project.  Estimated cost for this project is $2.6 million.  

North Palmers Chapel Road Widening
	 This project would widen North Palmers Chapel Road from 
Tyree Springs to the bridge over the greenway.  This project has been 
designed.  Right of Way and relocation of utilities have been complet-
ed.  This project just needs funding.  Estimated cost is just over $800,000.

Union Road @SR76.  
	 This intersection has been studied and warrants turn lanes and 
a traffic signal.  This project is along the IMPROVE Act SR76 corridor.  
This intersection is #1 in crash rate in the City limits.  It is #2 in the total 
reported crashes and is #2 in the severity of crashes.  This is a very 
dangerous intersection that needs improvement as soon as possible.  A 
private developer will install traffic signalization as soon as we can get the 
widening and turn lanes finished.  Estimated cost of this project is $1.7 million.

Marlin Road @ US31W
	 This project would include turn lanes and traffic signalization.  It 
currently warrants a traffic signal.  There is development in residential, 
commercial business and a new intermediate elementary school in this area 
that is now and will continue to impact the amount of traffic at that intersection.

We do know and are planning for other future road projects, but staff has recognized that these six projects are of higher importance 
and are ready or near ready for construction.  May you be safe, happy, healthy, and ready to grasp the warmer weather of spring.
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Firefighter of the Year- 2023
	 Here at the White House 
Fire Dept, we recently wrapped up 
our annual banquet, which due to 
some nasty weather, was delayed a 
bit. But, a huge shout out to both 
our Administrative Assistant, Vicky 
Vaughn (aka, “The Commissioner”) 
and Mrs. Tabitha Brewer. These two 
ladies worked tirelessly to make our 
banquet a very special occasion, 
and it only gets better every year! 

	 As is typical, the highlight 
of the banquet is bestowing one of 
our firefighters with the Firefighter 
of the Year award. This award is giv-
en to firefighters whom have truly 
excelled throughout the year, those 
who go above and beyond expecta-
tions, improve their skillset, and dis-
tinguish themselves from their peers. 
This individual has exceeded expec-
tations, shown a lot of initiative, and 
continues to develop as a leader….

Our 2023 Firefighter of the Year 
is C-shift’s own, Billy Gaull.

	 Billy comes to us from 
Spring Valley, IL. He attended col-
lege at Illinois Valley Community 

College, and later Rockford Uni-
versity, majoring in Sports Man-
agement and minoring in Business 
Administration. At Rockford, he 
played basketball. Billy’s early ca-
reer aspirations were obtaining 
Strength & Conditioning certifi-
cations and owning his own gym. 
(More on this in a moment…)

	 Prior to joining the fire ser-
vice, Billy worked in retail man-
agement. In 2019, his wife’s career 
opportunities brought them south 
to Tennessee. A friend in his home-
town had recommended the fire 
service, but Billy did not pursue 
those opportunities right away. 
While managing a failing GNC Nu-
trition store, Billy turned the store 
around and made it profitable and 
thriving once again. However, the 
cold reception and indifference of 
upper management to this accom-
plishment made him rethink his 
priorities. He then made the deci-
sion to pursue a fire service career.
 
	 While continuing to work in 
retail management, Billy joined the 
Highland Volunteer Fire Dept. and 

obtained his initial 
certifications. He 
then applied and in-
terview for several 
area departments, 
ultimately landing 
in White House. 
Since joining the de-
partment, Billy has 
obtained numer-
ous certifications, 

including; Firefighter I&II, Aerial 
Apparatus Operator, Fire Instruc-
tor, and Fire Officer I. Besides being 
a gifted athlete, Billy seems to have 
a natural penchant for firefighting, 
like he was meant to be here all along!

	 Billy’s future goals include 
continuing to learn and stay profi-
cient, even pursuing a few different 
skillsets, maybe moving into su-
pervisory roles down the road.  As 
mentioned before, Billy’s initial life 
goals revolved around strength & 
conditioning. Currently, he is work-
ing towards a certification with the 
National Strength and Conditioning 
Association (NSCA), with the goal 
of becoming a Tactical Strength and 
Conditioning Facilitator. (TSAC-F). 
That’s a lot of words and letters I just 
threw out there, so let me explain!  

	 TSAC is a job driven 
strength and conditioning program 
geared towards fire, police, military, 
and emergency personnel, that al-
lows us to train specifically for our 
line of work. A more focused pro-

gram such as this will allow us to 
improve performance, promote 
wellness, and decrease our risk of in-
jury. This is something that Billy has 
become extremely passionate about 
and hopes to be able to implement 
such a program at the department. 

	 Billy and his wife Ally mar-
ried in 2019 and have two beautiful 
kiddos; Sawyer - 2 ½, and Wilder – 
9mo. In his spare time, Billy enjoys 
outdoor activities, kayaking, fishing 
and the like. He and Ally own a cou-
ple of horses on their small farm and 
enjoy horseback riding. Billy is also 
an amazingly talented woodworker!
	
	 One of the things Billy told 
me that surprised him about com-
ing here was just how quickly he 
and his family were accepted into 
the “second family” of the fire de-
partment, his only regret that he 
didn’t join the brotherhood sooner!  
Congratulations Billy, you ab-
solutely deserve this honor!
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